
COMMENTS RESPONSES

RTC-410

COMMENTS RESPONSES

RTC-290

BH-1

BH-2

BH-3

BH-4

BH-4 See Responses E-12 regarding proposed improvements to Country Club 
Drive and the intersection with Auto Park Way and K-167 regarding the 
analysis and mitigation of that intersection.  See Topical Response: Fire/
Evacuations regarding fire evacuation.

BH-3 This is a repeat of comment AD-3.  See Response AD-3 regarding 
Community Development Model and lot sizes.  Please also see Response 
K-11b regarding variation in lot size in the vicinity of the Project.

BH-2 Contributions by community members to the planning process are 
extremely important as they are knowledgeable of the community and 
experience life on a daily basis within the community.  In addition to 
the County meetings required by CEQA and the discretionary planning 
process, the Applicant has conducted meetings on and off site (including 
at Coco’s Restaurant and Del Dios Elementary School venues) with local 
residents, local businesses and adjoining City leadership and managers, 
as well as organized representative groups including multiple workshops 
and presentations to the San Dieguito Planning group throughout the 
past three years.  An information tent also was set up on site and staffed 
on weekends and after work so that the neighborhood would have an 
opportunity to obtain and provide information.  Neighborhood input 
has resulted in design changes to enhance community compatibility, 
including incorporation of large animal lots, implementation of buffering 
landscaping, etc.  California law, however, allows private property 
owners to propose uses of their property that vary from projections in 
an existing plan in a discretionary application.  The County’s review 
process requires a complete application, staff analysis for zoning and 
land use, CEQA compliance, public involvement, and a recommendation 
to a decision making body to implement such changes.  See Topical 
Response: General Plan Amendment and Subarea Boundary Adjustment 
CEQA Analysis regarding the purpose and level of power of planning 
documents, as well as use of a GPA.

BH-1 Introductory comment noted.  This comment indicates that the Project 
would threaten to destroy the community (character) and the EIR analysis 
does not come to the same conclusion.  Your hope for the developer to 
follow the vision of the General Plan is hereby included as part of the 
record and made available to the decision makers prior to a final decision 
on the Proposed Project.  Please see responses to specific comments, 
below.
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BH-5a

BH-5b BH-5b See Response AL-31 regarding equestrian-capable lands.

BH-5a See Responses AD-19, AD-20, and AD-21 regarding equestrian-friendly 
elements of the Project, suitability of proposed lot sizes to accommodate 
horses, and the management of hay and manure.


